
HAWKE’S BAY REGIONAL COUNCIL 

PROPOSED PLAN CHANGE 9 (PPC9) – TŪTAEKURĪ, AHURIRI, NGARURORO AND KARAMŪ 
CATCHMENTS (TANK) 

MINUTE 12 OF THE INDEPENDENT HEARING PANEL 

HEARING CLOSED 

1. This is the twelfth minute of the independent hearing panel for Proposed Plan Change 9. 
This minute informs submitters and parties to the Proposed Plan Change 9 that the hearing 
has been formally closed. 
 

2. A decision on Proposed Plan Change 9 is expected to be made by 31 August 2022 and shortly 
thereafter notified.   
 

3. We have now completed our review of PPC9 information and confirm that we are now in a 
position to issue a decision in due course.  We have no questions for any of the parties and 
confirm that we do not need to reconvene the hearing. 
 

4. We wish to thank all of the parties to this plan change for the manner in which they have 
conducted themselves, and for the time and effort that they put into the preparation of the 
evidence, advice and information that is before us. 
 

5. We formally declare (in accordance with the Local Government Official Information and 
Meetings Act 1987) the hearing into Proposed Plan Change 9 closed at 2:15pm on the 22nd 
day of August 2022. 

 
 
CONTACT 

6. The administrative contact for the plan change is at Hawke’s Bay Regional Council. All hearing 
and administrative matters should be directed to etank@hbrc.govt.nz.  Administration staff 
will confer with the Commissioners as necessary. 

 

Thank you, ngā mihi. 

 

Antoine Coffin 
Chair of Plan Change 9 Hearings Panel 
Date: 22 August 2022 
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